Isabella Township Regular Board Meeting
October 3, 2022
7:00 pm

The Isabella Township Regular Board Meeting was called to order: by Clerk Hannah Fitzpatrick at 7:00
p.m. at the Isabella Township Hall.

Present were: Linda Bechtel, Hannah Fitzpatrick, Thomas Reihl, and Robert Walton. Rick Ervin absent.

Meeting opened with Pledge of Allegiance led by Clerk Hannah Fitzpatrick. Robert Walton appointed to run
meeting.

Approval of Agenda: Thomas Reihl moved to approve agenda. Hannah Fitzpatrick supported. Agenda
approved.

Approval of Minutes: Minutes were reviewed from the September 6, 2022 meeting. Thomas Reihl made a
motion, seconded by Linda Bechtel to approve the minutes as presented. Motion passed.

Public Comment: LouAnn Mogg gave update on park upgrades. Pat & Marj Horan swept firehall parking lot.
Trees Plaques by ball diamonds being upgraded to “in memory of” stones.

Guest Speaker: Bill Hauck spoke about running for Road Commission.

New Business:

e Bill Strouse presented land divisions for the Gary Haggart Estate (parcel # 09-012-40-003-00) and
Glenn Higgins (parcel # 09-011-10-006-00).
[Thomas Reihl made a resolution, seconded by Hannah Fitzpatrick to approve the land divisions
as presented. A roll call vote was taken. All board members in attendance approved.]

o Dryer Hovey and Post will no longer be able to represent Isabella Township for legal services.
Shelly Nelson gave detailed update from Clerk’s roundtable meeting.

e Public Accuracy testing for the upcoming Election will be held on October 14, 2022 at 2:00 p.m
at the Isabella Township Hall.

e 2% Distribution funding application has been submitted for additional park updates.

o Next Township meeting will be held November 14, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. at the Isabella Township
Hall.

Final Public Comment: LouAnn Mogg commented on park cleaning hours. John Derby mentioned Mike
Homier as possibility for township legal counsel.

Financial Report: Linda Bechtel presented the Treasurers report. Thomas Rehil made a motion, seconded by
Hannah Fitzpatrick to accept the financial report with an ending balance of $870,023.40. A roll call vote was
taken. All board members in attendance approved. Motion passed.

Hannah Fitzpatrick presented the bills. Thomas Reihl made a motion, seconded by Linda Bechtel to pay
checks #1147-1168. A roll call vote was taken. All board members in attendance approved to pay vouchers as
presented. Motion passed.

Adjournment: Hannah Fitzpatrick moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Thomas Reihl.
Meeting declared adjourned.



